

MINUTES OF THE MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON  
THURSDAY 16 AUGUST 2012 AT 7.30 PM AT THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT:  

Cllr Glen Nicholas– in the Chair, Cllr Les Bartley, Cllr Jean Woods, Cllr David Rowlands, Cllr Phil Blackman and Cllr Ian Jones
Cllr R Parkin, Cllr M Parker, Cllr B Ancliff and Cllr A Merrill

16 members of the public

Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk.  
Item 01/01 – To invite Members of the Public to raise issues: 
The Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr R Parkin gave a short introduction regarding the meeting.
Cllr Nicholls then asked the members of the public if they wished to speak about any of the applications that were on the agenda.
Public invited to speak on application 12/03430/FUL

Mrs Sperring stated that at the F&GP meeting held on the 6th August comments were passed that it looked from the application that the Parish Council had collaborated all along with Hoole Lawn tennis Club regarding this development and had anything been done in the interim to address this situation.

The Clerk confirmed that a letter had been sent to Ms F Edwards at CWaC asking that officers and members of CWaC should pay no attention to the document “Appendix 1” as there was no evidence that it had been sent by the Parish Council

Mrs Sperring asked when the Parish Council would make a final decision on the application.

The Clerk advised that the Planning Committee would make a recommendation from this evenings meeting which would then be put before the Full Parish Council at the extra-ordinary meeting that was to be held on the 30th August
Mrs Sperring made note that when the applicant had first intimated anything about his development they indicated that there would be facilities that would be available for all but now it seemed that there was no extra facilities and one would have to be a member, if any where provided in the future, if you wished to use them.

Mr Pincock acknowledged that the Parish Council had taken action over the document “Appendix 1” but asked whether the Parish Council intended to take any further action over other references to the Parish Council that were made in both the application and the press

The Clerk advised that the Parish Council had no control over the interpretation that was made by the press but the comments in the application to the Parish Council may be discussed at this meeting or one in the future.
Mrs Reed asked what actions, if any; councillors would take if they had an interest in Hoole lawn tennis Club.
The Clerk stated that under Item 3 of this meeting councillors were asked to declare an interest in any matter that was on the agenda and this process was the same at all meetings. 
Mr Sperring asked about items on the CWaC website being added to on a daily basis

And expressed concern that there was nothing on the site relating to noise pollution

The Chairman stated the all bodies consulted would continue to add comments up to the 10th September when consultations would close.
The matter of noise pollution could be addressed by the Parish Council.
Public invited to speak on application ref: 12/03012/OUT – No Comments Raised 
Public invited to speak on application ref: 12/02993/FUL – No Comments Raised
Public invited to speak on application ref: 12/03366/ADV – No Comments Raised
With the public speaking concluded the Chairman proceeded with the agenda.
Item 02/01   To accept apologies 
None  
Item 03/01 - Declaration of Interest Personal/Prejudicial: 
Cllr Woods declared a personal interest in application 12/03012/OUT
Cllr Parkin declared that he was a member of CPRE
Item 04/01 - To accept the Minutes of the Meeting held on 2nd July 2012
RESOLVED – Minutes Approved. Proposed: Cllr Barley, Seconded: Cllr Blackman. All agreed
Item 05/01 – To consider the latest Planning Application
RESOLVED - Consideration of the latest Planning Applications

	Reference:
	Proposal:
	Location:
	Parish

	12/03430/FUL
	Tennis centre comprising fourteen tennis courts

(including four indoor tennis courts), floodlighting,

Clubhouse, bowling green, and office and 

Recreation facilities proposed for community use
	School Lane

Mickle Trafford


	MT



	The councillors commenced their deliberation by viewing the site plans.

The meeting was suspended at 8.12pm when Mr Pincock requested clarification on what was happening.

He asked why members from the public area were viewing the plans alongside the councillors and also what where the overall dimensions of the building

The Chairman advised that the two people from the public area were councillors and Cllr Blackman gave approx. overall dimensions.

The meeting was reconvened at 8.15pm

Initially discussion took place about the Flood Risk and then onto Lighting before Cllr Blackman introduced the Green Belt issue.
Cllr Blackman stated that having read the documentation available he believed that the development would be inappropriate in a Green Belt area and public feeling locally also supported this.

The Chairman drew the councillor’s attention to the Village Design Statement and Policy SR3 in the Chester City Council Local plan 1996-2011 which shows that the land between the School and the Street should be considered for sport and leisure.

At this point it was proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Blackman that on the basis of the information received so far the Planning Committee should recommend to the Parish Council that the application be rejected for the following reasons

· The development is on Green Belt land allocated for sport and leisure use appropriate for a medium size village and not on an industrial size.

· Flood and Storm drainage concerns

· Extra traffic on roads 
· Noise pollution

· Lighting pollution

· Opening times

· Contrary to the statement in the Village Design Statement

At 9.00pm the meeting was suspended

Cllr Ancliff commented from the floor that the he believed that the proposals were not contrary to the Village Design Statement and should not be included in the reasons for rejection.

Mrs Sperring commented that the lights were 33 foot high.

At 9.05pm the meeting was reconvened.

The proposal was voted on by the Planning Committee and was agreed unanimously.   




	Reference:
	Proposal:
	Location:
	Parish

	12/03012/OUT
	Outline application for new storage 

warehouse with welfare block and parking area.
	John Davies And Co. Ince Lane 

Wimbolds Trafford
	WT

	The application was considered and at several times the meeting was suspended to ask for clarification on issues from Mr John Davies who was present at the meeting

Questions raised were as follows

Q    Has the company approached CWaC about getting restrictions for vehicles on the B5132 Ince Lane

A    Yes, but they are reluctant to do it.

Q    What is the company policy with regard to access to the site?
A   Drivers are asked to approach from the A56 but with modern technology it is not possible to police this.
Q   Can the company penalise businesses that do not follow this advice

A   No.

Q   What time to gates open and close

A   7.00pm to 7.00am

Q   What time do vehicles leave in a morning

A   It is generally about 9.00am if they have come on site late the previous day
It was then proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Bartley that the application should be approved with the condition that Cheshire West and Chester Council ask the applicant to take all appropriate steps to encourage drivers to approach and leave using the A56.
For the proposal 5, Against 1, Proposal passed.

Parish Council Actions

Improvement of signage at the junction of the B5132 Ince Lane and the A5117 School Lane
Possibility of multilingual signs for EU drivers

A survey of the vehicles using Ince Lane over a one week period

	


	Reference:
	Proposal:
	Location:
	Parish

	12/02993/FUL
	First floor side and rear extension and single 

Storey extension to ancillary building
	Meadow View

Ince Lane

Wimbolds Trafford
	WT

	The Parish Council have no objections, providing the planning authority is satisfied that the proposal will not cause undue inconvenience to the neighbours and is in sympathy with the existing building. The Parish Council presume that where applicable the guidance of the Mickle Trafford & District Village Design statement will be followed in the planning authority’s decision making.


	Reference:
	Proposal:
	Location:
	Parish

	12/03366/ADV
	Replacement signage
	Hoole Hall

Warrington Road

Hoole Village
	HV

	The Parish Council have no objections, providing the planning authority is satisfied that the proposal will not cause undue inconvenience to the neighbours and is in sympathy with the existing building. The Parish Council presume that where applicable the guidance of the Mickle Trafford & District Village Design statement will be followed in the planning authority’s decision making.


Meeting closed 09.48 pm
Date & Time of next meeting
 Monday 3rd September 2012 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Signed....................................................................Dated.............................................................



Derek Bowker


17th August 2012 



Meeting Ref: 2012/27

